
April 18, 2022 11:00 am.       Municipal Building   8 E Main Street 
Special Meeting:  Budget Public Hearing 
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Present: Mayor (via Zoom)   William Peeler  

Deputy Mayor    Tim Healey 

Trustees    Lynn Dumar, Scott Sprague 

  Deputy Clerk    Dan Denofrio 

  Code Enforcer    Stan Waddle 

   

 

Mayor Peeler Called Meeting to Order and Salute to Flag at 11:03 am. 

 

Motion by William Peeler, second by Lynn Dumar, with all in favor, to open the Public Hearing at 

11:08 am. 

 

 Mayor Peeler offered a preliminary budget on-line.  He discussed various line items of the 

Budget with various tentative proposals noted.  He further noted that the Budget was not complete 

and required further work, review and discussion. 

 

 Mayor Peeler reviewed the April 2022 spreadsheets as regards proposed sewer rate 

increases.  Mayor Peeler stated that he supported a 3.20 sewer rate increase.  All Board members 

supported the same. 

 

 Mayor Peeler suggested all Park Revenue and Expenses enter a separate account created 

for just Park revenue and expenses with the hope the Park could be self-sustaining. 

 

 Mayor Peeler asked for input from the Board as to his preliminary budget as viewed and 

discussed.  All Board members supported the basics of the preliminary budget with agreement to 

continue review. 

 

No Public Input 

 

Motion by William Peeler, second by Lynn Dumar, with all in favor, to close the Public Hearing at 

11:37 am. 

 

Next meeting(s):      Regular Monthly Meeting: Monday, May 9, 2022, 6:30 pm  

 

Adjournment: Motion by Mayor Peeler, Second by Trustee Dumar with all in favor at 11:38 am 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Daniel Denofrio 

Deputy Clerk Treasurer 


